
Glenfall News 
...a newsletter to inform the school community about 

the day to day life of our school. 
 
 

 Friday 2nd February 2024 

A word from the head.......  
 
Just one week to go until we break up for February 
Half Term. It really has been a very short half term 
in school where it feels like we’ve had to cram what 
we normally do in seven weeks into five. 
 
It has been a busy half term with lots of amazing 
learning going on across the school. I had the         
absolute pleasure of going into Reception class         
recently to talk to them about fossils 
and Mary Anning; they were so    
knowledgeable about dinosaurs!  
 
I also spent a very pleasant hour in 
Forest School with Year 5 this        
afternoon; learning to light fires and 
toasting marshmallows - Yum! 
 
Year 2 have had a particularly        
exciting week and as part of their Great Fire of      
London topic the children got to build their own     
timbered houses in the style of those that would 
have been found in Pudding Lane.  

 
 
Year 3 and 4 are      
finding out about      
Ernest Shackleton and 
the Antarctic and there 
is some amazing       
artwork appearing in 
the classrooms.  
 

 
It was wonderful to see the Y5 & Y6 girls going out 
to represent the school at a gymnastics competition 
this week. The team did extremely 
well and secured the team gold medal. 
There were also lots of individual  
medals for some of the girls. The Y3 & 
Y4 Girls have also represented the 
school and also secured the team gold 
and a host of other individual medals.  
Well done girls we are very proud of 
you all. Thank you Mrs Grisman for 
coaching the squad; good work. 
 
If you’re a rugby fan I’m sure that you’ll be tuning in 
to the Six Nations Tournament starting tonight; 
which is what I’m planning to do. Whatever you’ve 
got planned, have a great weekend. 

 
Anthony  Mitchell 
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February 
6th February  - Safer Internet Day 
9th February  - Term ends for Half Term 
19th February  - Term starts for Term 4 
20th February  - Y6 Inter-school Wildlife Quiz 
28th February  - Languages Day 
29th February  - FrOGS Disco 
 
March 
12th March  - Spring Music Evening 6.30pm 
14th March  - Full Governors Meeting 
15th March  - Red Nose Day 
19th March   -  Parent/Teacher meetings 3.30pm  -  6pm (Face2Face) 
20th March  - KS1 Easter Celebration at 2.30pm followed by Open Classrooms 
21st  March  -  KS2 Easter Celebration at 2.30pm followed by Open Classrooms 
    - FrOGS Easter Cake Sale 
    - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.30pm  - 6pm (Online) 
22nd March  - School closes for Easter at 2pm 
 
Advanced notice of a few dates: 
 
28th June   -  Sports Day at 9.15am 
5th July   - Annual Reports 
    - FrOGS Lido Family Evening 
19th July   - Y6 Leaver’s Assembly at 1pm 

 
Battery Recycling 
 
We now have a 
battery recycling 
point at the 
school. You are 
welcome to bring 
your old batteries 
to school to be   
recycled. You will 
find the battery 
recycling point in the entrance 
hall opposite the  office. 

Printer Ink Cartridge Recycling 
 
We are now able to recycle your old 
printer ink cartridges. Please deposit 
your cartridges into the box in the       
Reception area, next to the battery        
recycling. By donating your empty       
cartridges for recycling you will help 
to raise funds for the school as well as 
helping to save the planet. 
 

 

Keep us up to date  
 

If you have moved house, changed telephone 
numbers or set up a new email account please let 
the office know so that we can accurately maintain 
our   records to ensure that we can contact you in 
case of an emergency and communicate with you 

effectively. 
 

Your most up to date email and phone       
number is the most important. 

 

Requests for Leave of Absence 
 
Should you need to request leave of absence 
for your child please call into the school       
office to collect a ‘Request for Leave of       
Absence’ form. This form must be completed 
and Returned to the school and your request 
will be considered by the Headteacher. 
Please do not make your requests direct with 
the class teachers. You may already be 
aware that the DfE are focussing on school 
attendance at the moment and 
they are asking school to pursue 
parental fines for poor              
attendance that is unauthorised. 
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Winter Weather Closures 
 

As we head into the winter months it seems a timely opportunity to remind parents of the procedure for 
school closures should we need to shut the school. 
 
If the school is to be closed due to adverse weather conditions or heating failure, parents will be           
contacted using our text messaging system. Please make sure that we have your most up to date       
mobile number. We will also post a message on the Gloucestershire County Council school closure 
pages which can be accessed at:  
 
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/closures/ 
 
You can also sign up to the Gloucestershire County Council Twitter feed @Glos_schools 
 
We will also place a message on our own school website: www.glenfall.gloucs.sch.uk 

 

Announcements will also be made on local  radio stations. 
 


